
Grad Trip 2015
In keeping with recent tradition, PCA’s 2015 graduating class 
visited Mexico during the week of May 11. It is quite remarkable 
that students choose, in their fi nal trip together as a class, to go 
and offer help and support to a needy people group. Under the 
direction of our team leader, Dr. Alex Philip, the group teamed 
up again with Caravan Ministries to help build homes for the 
homeless in Mexico. 

There were a number of activities associated with the trip that 
had transforming impact on the students, among them the 
interaction with the locals and the challenge and encouragement 
from seasoned missionaries.    

One of the most memorable events was the visit to the dump in 
Tijuana. After visiting the dump, the students were sobered by 
what they saw. One of them, Matthew Chase, made the following 
comment:

“How grateful we must be to live in a nation where opportunity 
is our birth right and success is a mere afterthought. . . .How can 
one see and refuse to act when the animals we put on our plates 
live better than these people?” For that experience alone, the 
participants will never be quite the same again.

Thank you to Dr. Philip, Miss Mok, Mr. Chung, Mr. Atkinson and 
Mrs. Lam for giving of your time to provide leadership and care 
to the students.  

We are proud of our graduates!

The team on site in Mexico.
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PCA Teacher Receives Award
On Saturday, May 9, 2015 the Seventh Day Adventist Church on 
Apple Creek Blvd. in Markham held a community appreciation 
service.  In the service Mr. Gill Lee was awarded the Community 
Service award for his outstanding leadership in reaching 
out to the homeless in Toronto’s inner city.  Mr. Lee has been 
instrumental this year in leading a group of middle school 
students and parents, on three different evenings, to reach out 
with food and clothing to the homeless at a time of year when 
the weather was most severe. 

Mr. Lee was presented a plaque by the leaders of the church “in 
recognition of his continuing excellence as an educator in the 
City of Markham.”  Director of Operations and Ministry, Mr. Reg 
Andrews, said that the award was “totally in keeping with the 
newly adopted mission of PCA”.  It reads:  

Peoples Christian Academy is a missional school where 
children are trained in Christ’s ways in order to be placed by 
Him in their respective mission fi elds to defend Christian truth 
and values, serving His purpose for His glory.

PCA Prepares to Strengthen Its 
Advanced Placement (AP) Programs
Seeking to respond to the needs and wishes of our community, 
PCA will be preparing certain students to write AP exams 
in selected courses in 2015/2016.  Mr. Peter Choi (Business 
Education) and Mr. Taurus Chung (Mathematics) will be taking 
qualifi cation courses this summer, enabling them to provide 
instruction for AP exams in Business Education and Calculus, 
respectively.  As a result, next year, we will be offering Calculus 
with AP and Economics with AP. (Calculus will be in two sections 
– Calculus and Calculus with AP.)

The successful completion of an AP exam is a further validation 
that a particular student has the ability to perform at a high level 
academically.  

New School Bus Route for 2015-2016
PCA is pleased to announce that a new school bus route will be 
implemented in September 2015.  The new route will be from 
The Olive Branch Community Church, located in north-east 
Markham.  An arrangement has been made with the church, 
similar to the arrangement we have with The Peoples Church in 
North York, to have our students picked up and dropped off at 
the church location.  A bus monitor will be on site before morning 
pick-up and after the afternoon drop-off, so that students will 
have adult supervision before, during and after the daily bus run.

The Olive Branch Community Church is located at 175 Anderson 
Avenue in Markham, near Markham Road and Major Mackenzie 
Drive East and, conveniently, is quite near the Mount Joy Go Station.

Registration forms and information was previously sent home 
with the Junior and Middle Schools students and an email 
was sent to all parents.  If needed, additional information and 
registration forms are available in the school offi ce.  
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Mr. Lee receives Community Service award.



On Friday, May 8, Peoples Christian cademy conducted an all-
school walk. Some four hundred fi fty students and teachers, 
from the Early Learning Centre to Grade 12 participated in the 
Walk, which took place in the area of the school and extended, 
for the Middle and Senior Schools, to Highway 7 and Woodbine 
Avenue.

Proceeds raised go to Save the Mothers (STM), an international 
charitable organization founded by Canadian obstetrician 
and PCA alumna, Dr. Jean Chamberlain-Froese.  Save the 
Mothers empowers East African leaders to improve standards 
and practices of health care for pregnant women in their 
communities. 

“Since 2000, when the United Nations launched the Millennium 
Development Goals to address global poverty, the prevalence 
of preventable maternal mortality has received increased 
attention,” noted STM Managing Director, Dr. Daniel Scott.  “Yet 

every day, 800 women continue to die from complications 
related to pregnancy and childbirth; ninety-nine percent of 
these deaths occur in the developing world.”

Rev. Reg Andrews, School Director, says, “We embrace this 
opportunity to raise awareness of the plight of maternal health 
in the developing world.  The fact that the organization is 
spearheaded by our alumni (both Chamberlain and Scott are 
graduates) is an added incentive.”

On Thursday, June 11, in a special all-school assembly, PCA 
presented a cheque for $14,500 to Dr. Dan Scott, CEO of Save 
the Mothers.

Thank you to our PCA community for your overwhelming 
support of the cause.

A student from each division assists Mr. Andrews in presenting 
the cheque to Dr. Scott.

Save the 
Mothers 
Walk
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Prayer Breakfast Brings Positive 
Reviews
On Thursday, May 21 some 60 ministry, mission and business 
leaders gathered at PCA to attend a prayer breakfast hosted 
by the school.  The event was staged simply for the purpose of 
contributing something of value to the community.

The guest speaker for the event was Rev. Dr. Sam Chan, Senior 
Pastor of Richmond Hill Christian Community Church.  He 
challenged the audience with a relevant message on the 
importance of staying true to our followers whether our conduct 
is “expected” or “inspected”.  The audience was also blessed by 
the  performance of the Grades 3 and 4 choir from the PCA 
Junior School, directed by Dr. Beatrice Siu.

Guests were asked to give their comments of how they valued the 
morning. The positive reports of the benefi ts of the event were 
unanimous.  PCA conducts two or three such events each year. 

High Interest Shown in Sex Ed. 
Seminar
On Thursday, June 4, many concerned parents attended a PCA-
sponsored seminar addressing the issues surrounding Ontario’s 
new Health and Physical Education Curriculum.  Educational 
consultant, Mrs. Kerry Wilson, presented the seminar which dealt 
with a number of related issues.  The content of the program, 
the matter of parental choice, the integration of liberal thinking 
through other areas of the public school curriculum were among 
the topics covered. 

Mrs. Wilson draws upon her years as an educator, as well as her 
in-depth research into how a secularist worldview has impacted 
Ontario’s education system, to give parents an inside view of 
what is really happening.  She commented on the aggressive 
agenda of the LGBT.  She states, “We . . . believe that all people 
have a responsibility to honour and respect others, regardless of 
differences.  We do not accept, however, that to hold to the belief 
that the LGBT lifestyle is less than God’s best for His creation is 
a form of bullying or hate, and we stand against the efforts of 
the public school system to dismantle the biblical perspective 
on human sexuality through mandatory programming and 
curricular expectations.” 

According to Mrs. Wilson’s fi ndings, the voice and will of the 
parent is not really given respect by the “powers that be” in the 
Ministry of Education (MOE).  This was evidenced by the lack of 
consultation of parents by the MOE before the implementation 
of the new curriculum. 

Parents who attended the seminar represented children from 
pre-school to high school.  Many of our PCA parents brought 
friends from their churches and their neighbourhoods. 

Peoples Christian Academy stands strong in its resolve to uphold 
biblical standards of morals and ethics.Rev. Chan addresses the audience.

The guests enjoy a hot breakfast.
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